
 

May 20, 2018                                                         Pentecost 

WEEKEND MASSES 

     ST. JOHN CHURCH        HOLY TRINITY CHURCH  
       1405 FIRST AVENUE            201 CLARK STREET 
      SATURDAY   4:30 PM           SUNDAY    9:00 AM 

      SUNDAY      10:30 AM              

HOLY FAMILY PARISH 

A Catholic faith community called to serve God and others  
through Eucharist, prayer, education, and daily living of the Gospel values. 

PARISH OFFICE:  201 CLARK STREET, MIDDLETOWN, OH 45042 

(513) 422-0602         www.holyfamilymiddletown.com 

ADORATION   HOLY TRINITY CHURCH     
MONDAY- FRIDAY   12:30 - 4:30 PM 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
ST. JOHN CHURCH  SATURDAY  3:30 PM 

                                       

                                  COMING EVENTS 
   
 

 VBS Meeting ………….....………………………….... Mon May 21 
 

 Parish Council Meeting ..…………….………….... Mon May 21 
 

 Memorial Day …..……………...…………………….. Mon May 28 
 

 VBS Shipwrecked …………....……….. Mon - Fri  June 11 - 15 
 

 Baptismal Preparation Class …………....……… Wed June 13 
 

 Annual Mission Walk ...……..…………....……….. Sat June 23 

Mission Appeal Weekend 
This weekend Rev. Raju Pilla will be speaking about the works  
and needs of the Latin Archdiocese of Trivandrum in India.   
Trivandrum has about 270,000 Catholics.  90% of the people  
are traditional fishermen who depend on fishing for their  
livelihood and 10% are farm workers who are recent converts  
from low caste Hindus.  “Harvest is plentiful but Laborers are few!” 
Unemployment and poverty are most rampant in this community.  The Archdiocese depends 
on outside assistance to support its clergy, seminarians, Catechists and to continue its develop-
mental programs for the Community.  Several coastal villages of the Archdiocese were hit by 
the ‘Ockhi’ Cyclone on November 30, 2017.  More than 289 young fishermen lost their lives 
while doing deep sea fishing.  There is so much sadness and devastation in their villages.  
Many young catholic families lost their men and everything they had.  We are looking for 
emergency assistance to help the children especially, with food, and housing.   
Won’t you be as generous as you can in this year’s Mission Appeal?  Please use 
the special yellow Mission Appeal envelope that was included in the May pack.   
Your sacrifice for the Missions is very much appreciated and may God bless you.   
Rev. Raju Pilla  

Coffee and Donuts  
will be served after  
the 9:00 AM Mass  
at Holy Trinity today.  



Health Ministry:  Sun Exposure 

The Good - The Bad - The Practical 
Sunshine is a mixed blessing.  The sun's  
ultraviolet radiation is a known carcinogen and 
yet short periods of time spent in the sun may 
have some health benefits.  The possible good…
spending a very limited time in the sun without 
sunscreen may have health benefits - 1: Vitamin 
D synthesis which occurs in the skin in response 
to sun's rays.  "Vitamin D is absolutely essential 
to promote absorption of calcium, the mineral 
that keeps bones strong."  2: Studies suggest sun 
exposure may promote better sleep, improved 
mood, healthier immune system and possibly  
curb appetite and might be linked to longevity.   
The definite bad…these same sun rays which  
can be helpful "are also the same type that  
causes sunburn.  There are no health benefits  
to getting scorched - it's probably the single  
most dangerous thing you can do to your skin!"   
The practical...in the summer you need only 
about 10 minutes of sun on small area of un- 
protected skin to produce enough Vitamin D.  
For the remainder of sun time apply sunscreen, 
especially to face and hands which always get  
sun and so are at high risk for cancer, wrinkles 
and brown spots.  Wear a hat and sunglasses.   
Although harms associated with overexposure 
outweigh the benefits, the beneficial effects of 
UV rays should not be ignored in developing  
new sun safety guidelines.    cr.org/health 

Daily Scripture Readings  
Mon: Jas 3:13-18 / Mk 9:14-29  
Tues: Jas 4:1-10 / Mk 9:30-37  
Wed: Jas 4:13-17 / Mk 9:38-40  
Thur: Jas 5:1-6 / Mk 9:41-50  
Fri: Jas 5:9-12 / Mk 10:1-12  
Sat: Jas 5:13-20 / Mk 10:13-16  
Sun: Dt 4:32-34,39-40 / Rom 8:14-17 
        Mt 28:16-20  

 Monday, May 21  

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT    

    Tuesday, May 22 

    8:15 AM Mass J23   Barb Luksic - Celebrating 40 yrs Teaching 

 Wednesday, May 23  
  12:10 PM  Mass HT   James A. Beatty - Wedding Anniv. Rem. 

       Thursday, May 24  

  12:10 PM  Mass HT   Darryl Boothe 

   Friday, May 25  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   Deceased of Kelly / Nori Families 

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT    

   Saturday, May 26  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   Joe Lyons 

    4:30 PM  Mass SJ    Deceased Members of Nori Family 

   Sunday, May 27     Most Holy Trinity  

    9:00 AM  Mass HT   Frank A. Lolli and Scott Bruggeman 

  10:30 AM  Mass SJ    Bocho Elieff - Birthday Remembrance 

  Saturday and Sunday - May 19 and 20 
    4:30 PM Mass  SJ    Dorothy Sutter - Birthday Remembrance 
    9:00 AM Mass  HT   Florence Sweeney - Anniversary Rem. 
  10:30 AM Mass  SJ    Louis & Suzanne Rossi 

HOLY FAMILY MASS SCHEDULE   

 

Weekly Collections Stewardship                     

Sunday, May 13th   $16,250 
                                                 

Thank you for your generous stewardship! 

Our Prayers and Sympathy are Extended  
to the family and friends of Everett Metzger, 
who died May 10th.  

In Your Prayers Remember  Mary Ann Rossi 

and Mary Ann DeHart at Atrium Medical Center 
and Charles Gneuhs at Southview this week.  

 May 26/27 4:30 PM SAT 9:00 AM SUN 10:30 AM SUN

 Eucharistic  Carolyn Kraft 1B  Kathy Farler 1B  Ken Beiser 1B

 Ministers  Franka Cope 2B  Bernie Driscoll 2B  Ken Allen 2B

 Dawn Pickerill 3B  Ginger Bruggeman 3B  Lois Allen 3B

 Kathi Mangus 1C  Gail Clarey 1C  John Lyons 1C

 Don Brooks 2C  Mike Clarey 2C  Roger Romer 2C

 Michelle Brooks 3C  Barb VonderHaar 3C  Jane Romer 3C

 Cecilie Ricke 4C  Don Gillum 4C  Beth McGuire 4C

 Lectors  Monica Cummins  Janet Chase  Christy Hawkins 

 Stephanie Burk  Paul Mosko  Dale Gerber

 Servers  Dick Montgomery  Bryce Pennell  Nicholas Hawkins

 Will Grant  Kara Jackson  Vaughan Hawkins

 Greeters  Ann Fishbaugh D1  Mark Hagen D1  Jane Romer D1

 David Schul D1  Donna Kramer D2  Roger Romer D1

MINISTERS  NEXT  WEEK



Introductions to Readings 
by Bishop Ken Untener, in collaboration  
with Catherine Haven and Fr. Bill Taylor 
First Reading - Acts 2:1-11  
Pentecost was a Jewish feast that celebrated the  
beginning of the harvest.  It took place 50 days  
after the feast of Passover.  Jewish pilgrims came  
to Jerusalem from all over the ancient world for the  
celebration.  Today we hear how Pentecost became  
a Christian feast.  
 

Second Reading - 1 Corinthians 12:3-7, 12-13  
Paul’s first letter to the Corinthians responds to a  
letter they wrote to him.  They had asked him how  
to deal with the diversity of gifts in community, and 
the rivalries and jealousies that inevitably arose.   
In today’s passage, he uses a comparison that we  
will recognize immediately. 

Rejoice and Be Glad 
Apostolic Exhortation by Pope Francis 
God calls all Christians to be saints  ̶ 
not plastic statues of saints, but real 
people who make time for prayer and 
who show loving care for others in the 
simplest gestures, Pope Francis said  
in his new document on holiness.  “Do not be afraid of  
holiness.  It will take away none of your energy, vitality 
or joy,” the pope wrote in “Gaudete et Exsultate” 
(“Rejoice and Be Glad”), his apostolic exhortation  
on “the call to holiness in today’s world.”  Below is  
the fourth of six excerpts from this apostolic letter.  

 “Each in his or her own way” the Council says.   

 We should not grow discouraged before examples  

 of holiness that appear unattainable.  There are  

 some testimonies that may prove helpful and  

 inspiring, but that we are not meant to copy, for  

 that could even lead us astray from the one specific   

 path that the Lord has in mind for us.  The important   

 thing is that each believer discern his or her own   

 path, that they bring out the very best of them-  

 selves, the most personal gifts that God has placed  

 in their hearts (cf. 1 Cor 12:7), rather than hopelessly   

 trying to imitate something not meant for them.   

 We are all called to be witnesses, but there are   

 many actual ways of bearing witness. 

Shipwrecked VBS Meeting!  
Monday, May 21st  6 PM 
Holy Trinity Church Basement 
Beacon says you don’t want to miss  
this chance to get involved with VBS!   
We’re looking for junior high and high school students 
who want a fun service opportunity!  Join a crew or 
help at a station!  If you can’t make the meeting, just call 
the parish office 422-0602 and we’ll get you all set up! 

Parish Council Meeting Monday, May 21st 

We’ll be having a Parish Council Meeting  
at 7:00 PM on Monday, May 21st in the 
Holy Trinity Center.  Anyone wishing to  
share a concern or ask a question is invited to attend.   
If you can’t make it you are welcome to call the parish 
office 422-0602 beforehand.  The Parish Council advises 
the pastor on issues concerning the parish. 

The Men’s Fellowship Group  
Men of the parish are invited to join for  
prayer and study every second and fourth 
Saturday of the month.  The next meeting is this  
Saturday, May 26th at 7:00 a.m. - St. John Rectory.  

Graduating from High School this Year? 
Parish families with graduating seniors are  
invited to send in a photo of their graduate  
for a Special Photo Spread set for the June 3rd bulletin.  
Send a digital photo via email to monica@holyfamily 
middletown.com or bring one by the parish office to  
be scanned - it only takes a minute.  Senior photos or  
a photograph from the graduation ceremony or with  
the grad in their cap and gown are appropriate.  Please  
include the name of your graduate plus the high school 
they attended.  The Graduation Congratulations  
photo spread deadline is 2 PM Tuesday, May 29th. 

Nursery Volunteers Needed! 
Girls and boys, 5th grade and up, are  
needed to help us out in the Nursery!   
We don’t change diapers and we don’t  
do snacks - we just play with the kids  
while their moms and dads attend the 10:30 AM Mass 
across the parking lot in St. John Church.  There’s always 
an adult present and lots of little kids who need some big 
kids to play with.  Call the office 422-0602 if your son 
or daughter is looking for a great service opportunity!  



People in Pain Need “the Right Words at the Right Time”  
CareNotes™ help you provide these words through simple, uplifting language that is 
grounded in faith.  These popular “take-one” booklets have been available at the doors  
of the churches for many years and they offer messages of hope and compassion to those in need on a variety  
of topics, including grief and loss, family and elder care, and personal healing and growth.    
Look for these titles: 
 

   Finding Your Way After the Death of a Spouse  Getting Help With an Addiction 

   How Faith Can Help When Bad Things Happen   When a Family Pet Dies 

   Walking With God Through Grief & Loss   A Serenity Prayer for Grievers 

   “Grief-Anger” - Four Ways to Manage It    Five Things Suffering Can Teach Us 

   Memories of Mom - How They Can Bring Healing  The Good Funeral  

   Six Lessons Our Anger Can Teach Us    When Death Comes Unexpectedly  

   What You Should Know About the First Year of Grief Easing the Burden Of Stress 

   When Someone You Love Is In Harm’s Way   What Dying Persons Want 

32nd Annual Bible Institute 
Friday, July 20th - Friday, July 27th 

Xavier University Campus 
Deadline for meals / lodging Tuesday, July 3rd! 
‘Holy Spirit Power in Unity Through Community!’  
is the theme for the 2018 Presentation Ministries’ Bible 
Institute in Cincinnati.  It’s a one-of-a-kind conference that 
offers to make you a powerful disciple of Christ.  There are 
daytime seminars, daily mass, plus evening healing services 
and weekend general sessions. Our very popular  
Youth Program will be held on Friday, July 27th.  
Cost is a free will donation.  Brochures with registration  
details are the church doors.  Web registration is available 
at www.presentationministries.com; click on the tab  
‘Bible Institute’ or call us at (513) 922-0923.  

SVDP Outreach Ministry Need for May  

    L a m p s  
If you can provide lamps - new or  
used - please drop them off at the  
parish and we’ll pick them up for  
distribution to our needy neighbors.  Thank you! 

Baptismal Preparation Class 
Wednesday, June 13th   
7 PM  St. John Rectory 
If you are expecting your first baby  
or want your first child baptized  
we ask that you attend a baptismal preparation 
class, held quarterly throughout the year.  The next 
baptismal preparation class is set for Wednesday,  
June 13th at 7:00 p.m. in the St. John Rectory.   
Call the parish office 422-0602 to register. Family Celebration Honors Humanae Vitae 

"Families, become what you are!"  
Friday & Saturday, July 6th & 7th   
Sharonville Convention Center 
The Archdiocese of Cincinnati  
is teaming up with Couple to Couple League to host a  
family conference this summer that celebrates the  
50th Anniversary of Humanae Vitae.  Mark your calendars 
to join us July 6th and 7th at the Sharonville Convention 
Center for "Families, become what you are!"  Hear great 
speakers, including Christopher West and Janet Smith  
plus Spanish track, full programming for children, Family 
Fun Day on Friday afternoon, family concert on Friday 
evening, and daily Mass and Adoration.  Please go to  
www.cclconvention.com for details and to register.  

Caregiver Workshop   
Friday, June 15th 
8:30 AM - 1:00 PM 
Central Connections  
This workshop is free and open to all caregivers  
and professionals in the caregiving field.  Speakers: 
Theresa Youngstrom, RN / Certified Dementia  
Practitioner “Confidence Instead of Chaos”   
Krissy Reinstatler, PharmD, BCPP, “Medications,  
Delirium and Dementia”  
Lunch provided - 3.0 CEUs available - Door Prizes 
Please RSVP by Friday, June 8th to Judy Vincent, 
jvincent@hcmiddletown.org or 424-2273.  

https://presentationministies.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=edc7af63cfcdd8721b78bf3e1&id=ec77e16bd5&e=803c31877d
http://www.cclconvention.com


$25 Soccer Camp @ BFHS “Men of Courage” 
4-Day Camp Filled with Soccer, Fun,  
Positive Messages and Special Guests!  
Boys in Grades 1-6  June 11th - 14th 
Boys in Grades 7-8 June 18th - 21st  
Register at fenwickfalcons.org 

    

by Dawn Pickerill / Principal 
 

TRADITIONAL VALUES.  EXCEPTIONAL EDUCATION. 
St. John XXIII represents 150 years of Catholic Education 
dedicated to encouraging and developing well-rounded, 
self-confident and compassionate children and young 
adults who lead successful, mindful, service-driven lives. 
Our school community is the foundation on which our 
core principles of faith and hard work bind us together 
as a family.  
 

If you are interested in a Catholic education that             
provides a challenging, structured and thoughtful learn-
ing environment led by highly qualified and experienced 
teachers, contact Principal Dawn Pickerill at 424-1196  
for a meeting and a tour of the school. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Please join us at Gracie’s Restaurant this Tuesday,      
May 22nd to bid farewell to Mrs. Luksic who is retiring 
from St. John XXIII Catholic School after 40 years!      
Mrs. Luksic will be acting as the “guest hostess” this 
evening from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. and long-time athletic 
board member, Ed Dobrozsi, will be guest bartender. 
We hope to see many of you there. 
 

UPDATES 
Friday was an extremely busy day for us!  We started 
our morning with our Annual Muffins With Moms event 
where students and their mothers were treated to 
muffins, coffee, and milk and then given the opportunity 
to socialize and tour the school. The event was very well 
attended – at one point the line was out of the            
cafeteria, up the stairs, and out the front door!  Thanks 
to all who attended.  Following Muffins with Moms was 
our Annual Walk-A-Thon. The students had a           
wonderful time walking, enjoying healthy snacks,     
dancing, and  raising money for our school. Money 
raised for the day was almost $14,000!!  Finally, we end-
ed the day with our Annual Pantene Haircutting Event.  
Twelve girls and one teacher donated their hair to be 
made into wigs for  people who have lost their hair due 
to medical treatments.  We also had twelve boys shave 
their heads in solidarity.  A huge thank you goes out to 
those who donated and to Christina’s Creative Hair    
Design who provided the hair stylists for the day! 

Holy Family Athletics Flag Football 
New this year!  With the low participation  
for tackle football we’d like to offer families  
a fun option.  We’d like to offer participation 
in a neighboring flag football league that is based in 
Liberty Township.  Our goal is to form teams entirely 
comprised of kids from St. John XXIII and Holy Family 
Parish.  Practices will be held at St. John XXIII and 
games will be Saturday’s in the Fall.  There are a few 
things to consider: 
• Head & Assistant Coaches – no prior playing or 
coaching experience required. 
• Practices – typically 1-2/week.  Coaches have the 
option of setting their practice schedule. 
• Registration – please register via the Holy Family 
Athletics link at holyfamilymiddletown.com.   
No money is needed at this time.  Once we have  
identified enough players to form our own teams,  
additional instructions will be provided to register  
via the Lakota flag football program.  
• No football experience is needed.  Flag football is  
a great sport that anyone can play!! 
 

Program Information:  Lakota Sports Organization 
Flag Football Program – Fall 2018.  Co-Ed Teams 
Rookie    5-6 yrs old K and 1st graders 
Junior Varsity   7-8 yrs old 2nd and 3rd graders  
Varsity  9-11 yrs old 4th - 6th graders 
Age is based on age as of August 1st.  The season is 

8 weeks long and games are played Saturday except 
Labor Day weekend.  Makeup games due to rainouts 
may be added to the end of the season.  Practices are 
typically weekly, Monday through Thursday, starting 
around 5:30 p.m. or 6:00 p.m. once games start. 
Teams will most likely practice two times per week 
prior to opening games.  Games have been played at 
Liberty Jr School - 7055 Dutchland Pkwy, Liberty Twsp,  
but may be moved depending on field availability each 
season.  Each player receives an official NFL Flag jersey 
to keep!  Cleats are highly recommended.  Balls, flag 
belts and markers will be provided.  Questions?  Email 
Evan Dobrozsi edobrozsi@stjohn23school.org.  

mailto:edobrozsi@stjohn23school.org







